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1. Overall Description:

CT4 thanks SA3 for their LS on SAE interworking with Pre-REL8 systems.

CT4 agree with SA3’s observation that in solution 6b the HI bit in the ME shall be set to 1 only after successful authentication. An update of the description of solution 6b was discussed in CT4 and it is believed that SA3’s observation is taken into account by this update. See the attached document C4-081261.
CT4 have discussed the “migration fallback concern” raised in SA3 and found that this concern is not valid. A stepwise migration from pre Rel-8 HSS to Rel-8 HSS as described in the attached document C4-081110 is believed to be the appropriate means to avoid MEs being barred from access to E-UTRAN after HSS fallback from Rel-8 to the pre Rel-8 state. However, the stepwise migration described in the attached document implies some additional cases in which UMTS – level security is used in E-UTRAN, so a review from the security point of view of the proposal is required. 
CT4 therefore agree with SA3 that solution 6b as described in C4-081261 shall be the finally selected solution to allow E-UTRAN access for subscribers homed in a pre Rel-8 HSS, provided that SA1 confirm that solution 6b is acceptable to SA1.
2. Actions:

To SA1 group.

ACTION: 
CT4 asks SA1 to confirm that solution 6b as described in C4-081261 meets all requirements set by SA1 for E-UTRAN access of subscribers homed in a pre Rel-8 HSS and inform SA3 about the decision.
To SA3 group.

ACTION: 
If confirmed by SA1, CT4 asks SA3 to update the relevant stage 2 specification to cover solution 6b. Based on stable stage 2, CT1 and CT4 can then proceed with their work on stage 3.
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